Minutes of LDCL AGM held on 2 June 2014 at Leamington Home Guard club.

Attendees:- P.Leggett, J.Madden, B.Graff, S.Burnell, T. Darling (Leamington); M.Page, B. Holland, J. Pink, M.Johnson (Kenilworth); A. Stevens, K.Bowman (Daventry); B.Bailey, B.Visgandis, T.Rist (Nuneaton); N. Malka (Rugby); J.Green, D.Horsley, Penny Wood, Dez Rudge (Solihull); P.Drury, A.Grimes (Chipping Camden); R and R Reynolds (Olton); G.Christie (Shirley & Withall); S.Calderbank, P.Stiff (Stratford); Carl Portman, S.Rumsby (Banbury).

Apologies for absence were received from Guy Greenland, Nigel Byrne, Gilbert Csecs, Jim McDonald.

The chairman (Peter Leggett) summarised matters arising from the 2013 AGM minutes and made some observations on the season.

We would be continuing with the Membership Agreement but asked clubs to encourage members to apply for ECF membership on-line. If this happens we could inform the ECF by end of March 2015 that LDCL will withdraw from the  Membership Agreement. 

There had been a number of e-mails regarding the league formation and this would be addressed later in the meeting. 

Gilbert Csecs had stepped in as Treasurer and Stuart Calderbank as Independent Examiner. Sadly, Gordon Mills of Chipping Camden had passed away during the year. Peter and the WCA have been contacted by Bernard Rogers regarding future trustees of the WCA trust fund. Mark Scheoeder has been appointed as a trustee and Bernard will deal with correspondence and prepare the fund’s accounts for 2014.

There had been  one dispute arising from the workings of digital clocks. The sub-committee decided that the game should be drawn but there did seem to be a need for some training around the use of digital clocks.

Colin Searle (having recovered from his stroke) had volunteered to update the history of the league as this hadn’t been done since its initial publication in 1995. Bruce Holland will be helping him.

There had been requests for some clarification of match play rules, namely:- ‘ .. a player defaulting on the night is free to play for another team on that night subject to eligibility. However, the defaulted game does count towards eligibility status...’. 

Treasurer’s report - In the absence of the treasurer Peter hadn’t distributed copies of the accounts. It was expected that there would be no change in league fees. Guy has done the accounts for the rapidplay but they are unaudited.
No great surprises for the accounting year 2013/14. We finished the year £72.49 less than the start of 2013 with a closing balance of £897.14. This was mainly due to website hosting which covered charges for year 2012 and year 2013 at £70.00 each year. The imbalance on the Framework Agreement membership figures is due to an overpayment by Daventry for their members and there is also a refund due to Daventry as they did not apply the £1.00 discount for their 9 members when they send their payment through – so I will be organising a refund to Angela this week.

For the coming year there will be an increase in the engraving charges as there are 2 new trophies that has been bought by Jason.
Graders report - In the absence of Tim Lawson it was not possible to give a grader’s report.

Congress report - Bruce commented that the rapidplay had  been held at the Trident Centre for the first time. There was a lower uptake and by slashing some costs there was minimal loss. There was also a poor entry from members of LDCL and the local area. But the Trident Centre is an excellent venue with space, lighting, food and plenty of car parking. This 2014  event is on Sunday September 7th.

Competition Secretary’s report – Jason said that numbers had increased to 65 and there had been a new competition – namely a timed (depending on grade) rapidplay. (A list of winners is given under trophies presentation).  For his efforts Jason was given a round of applause.

Jamboree report – Bruce said that entries were based on pairs with combined grade of less than 270. The winners were from Banbury and the participants were mainly from Banbury and Leamington.

Lightning Report – Richard Reynolds said that a full report was on the website. There had been the usual 9 rounds with 5 mins per player . Thanks were expressed to Solihull for hosting the event and it was good to see Colin Searle who achieved 6 out of 9.

The winners were Open – Phil Holt after a play off with Olivia Smith – U140 Dennis Horsley after a double play off and Gilbert Csecs in the U100.

John Green commented that it was good to have the extra prize (U100) as it encouraged lower graded players to take part.

Fixture Secretary’s report:- 

Division 1: 

Kenilworth A were the clear winners on 25 points (won 11, drawn3, lost 2) , followed by Olton A on 21 points. The battle was fiercer at the bottom of the division between Olton B, Banbury A, Banbury B and Leamington A. Olton B and Banbury A managed to elevate themselves to safety, leaving Banbury B only needing to draw their last match against Leamington A. However, they lost. This left Leamington A needing just a draw to avoid the bottom slot. Unfortunately they were facing Kenilworth A, and they lost. 

Division 2: 

Solihull A and Solihull B battled it out for the lead over the season with Solihull A just finishing ahead of Solihull B (22 to 20 points). Leamington B were 3rd 7 points further behind. Stratford B struggled throughout the season and finished bottom. 

Division 3: 

Solihull C narrowly beat OltonC (20 points to 18) to claim the top slot. Disturbingly Nuneaton defaulted 4 matches but still avoided coming bottom. Rugby were bottom. 

Division 4: 

Solihull D were top on 29 points, followed by Solihull E on 25 points and Daventry C third on 21 points. 

Team Open KO: 

Kenilworth beat Olton 3-2 to become champions, their point was gained by Joshua Pink over Mark Cundy, everyone else drew. Kenilworth beat Shirley and Stratford on the way to the final. 

Team U700 KO: 

Stratford beat Solihull on board elimination to become champions, beating Kenilworth and Shirley on the way. 

Team U120 KO: 

Nuneaton beat  Solihull 2.5:1.5 to become champions, beating Kenilworth Leamington and Stratford II on the way 

Defaults: 

Div 1:  6 (1 match default) 

Div 2:  3 

Div 3: 12 (4 match defaults) 

Div 4: 2 

Open KO: 5 (1 match default) 

U700 KO: nil 

Steve commented that Nuneaton had a number of defaults and Bernard Visgandis said that there were Tuesday clashes in which case the Coventry League takes preference. 

Trophies Officer report- Jason said that we had purchased two new trophies – the rapidplay and an extra one in the individual lightning. He didn’t want the idea of bring trophies to the lightning as that was too late. Rather he asked for individuals and clubs to return trophies by the end of March.

Presentation of trophies:-

Division 1 – Kenilworth A

Division 2 -  Solihull A

Division 3  -  Solihull C

Division 4   - Solihull D

Open KO – Kenilworth

U700 – Stratford

U120 – Nuneaton

Open KO – Carl Portman

U150 - Kevin Bowman

 U120 – Adrian Grimes

U90 – Marik Zawadski

Rapidplay – Ben Graff

Best Game – Steve Rumsby against Andrew Foulds (citation by Gerard O’Reilly).

Stanley Gibbins – Joshua Pink

Formation of Divisions.

Steve was proposing that once we have 37 or more teams then it should trigger 5 divisions. It is difficult to schedule more than 9 teams in a division.

Mark said that the readjustment might be difficult for some teams in that, having won a league, they  find that they didn’t get promotion. Peter said that it is  logical that this will happen but perhaps it needs to be more explicitly stated. John Green, Gordon Christie concurred..

It was observed that we could have 4 divisions of 8 and the remainder in div 5 but ideally we want divisions of equal size.

Abbie Stevens suggested that there might be a phasing approach over two seasons. There were no voices against the following proposal:-
 That only when (and if) total entry to the league championships exceeds 36 teams, that shall trigger a change to a five-division formation, subject to details of the operation of the change being ratified by the AGM.

For the forthcoming season Steve had tried to balance requests and promotion and relegation. A proposed league set up had been circulated. There was no change to the number of boards in division 3. There was a suggestion that Nuneaton want to play in division 4 but by this time they were not present at the meeting and it was felt that they would have to stay in division 3. If they were demoted then Rugby would not be relegated and would stay in division 3.

Leamington also commented that they might have to withdraw their B team from division 2. It would leave a 9,7,9,9 situation which we don’t want as div 2 would again be reduced in numbers of teams. This provoked some debate with most people not in favour of Leamington B withdrawing.. Gordon insisted that clubs should withdraw teams from the lowest division. Carl Portman agreed and Joshua wanted constituency.  John Green and Rob Reynolds also upheld the view that clubs should withdraw from the bottom. Mike was somewhat against the idea as it is a fact of life that clubs lose players. And just as stronger players playing in a lower division causes some imbalance so does weaker players playing in a higher division.  

P.Drury and Jason asked about new entries and mass withdrawals. Steve would deal with these rather hypothetical situations as and when they occurred.

Eventually there was a proposal:-
‘That should any club withdraw a team between the AGM and the start of the season it shall necessarily be their lowest ranked team’
There was an 18 (for) and 4 (against) vote in favour of the proposal with some abstensions due to tied voting within the club.

Entries for the team KOs were taken.

Fees for 2014/15 season – remain at £3 per board.

Election of Officers – The chairman wished to retire and thought it was time for a change. Joshua Pink was elected chairman.

Secretary – Mike indicated that he didn’t find a positive role within the league and wasn’t too bothered whether or not he continued.  There being no other nominees he was elected to the role.

Treasurer – Gilbert to continue.

ECF – Gordon Christie to continue and he said that there was no change to ECF membership fees.

Grading officer – Peter was slightly non-plussed as to why Tim Lawsosn wasn’t at the meeting. He had previously indicated that he wished to stand down and then, at a committee meeting, said that he would like to remain in post. So he was re-elected.

Congress Director – Guy Greenland to continue.

Competitions Secretary – Jason Madden

Jamboree – Bruce Holland

Lightning – Richard Reynolds

Fixture Secretary and Webmaster – Steve Rumsby.

Trophies Officer – Jason Madden

Any Other Business – Ben Graff  mentioned that Steve Burnell was moving North and might not be seen around the Leamington chess scene again. Steve was given a round of applause. Abbie Stevens wanted confirmation that block membership was continuing and Peter restated his earlier point about withdrawing from the scheme in March 2015.

The meeting closed ay 9.40

